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Ladner Elementary PAC 
 

Meeting Minutes 
Date: Wednesday April 7,2021 
Location: Zoom Online 
Time: 6:30pm 

Attendees: Toshi Carleton, Stephanie Matheson, Tegan VandenBoer, Jennifer Graham, 

Stephanie Davis, Merrilee Watts, Shelley Perry, Jodie Rowe, Siobian Smith, Amber Davis, 

Tyla Langdon, Anna Munns and Lauren Neilsen. 
 
Welcome/Call to order at 6:30pm. 
Introduction of executive PAC and attendees.   
 
Approval of Agenda 

     Approved: Jennifer 
     Seconded: Jodie 
 

Minutes from  
     Approved:  Jennifer  
     Seconded: Jodie 
 
Principal’s Report - Toshi 

• Thank you PAC volunteers for your hard work on getting the wood chips out by the 
sand pit. 

• Student Teachers are finished. 

• DSS info nights were Feb. 25 & 26. 

• Feb. 24: was Pink Shirt Day assembly. 

• March 9: Report cards became available online.  

• Hoop Shoot (outside at recess and lunch). 

• March 2: Lunch and Learn for Teachers (resources for math). 

• District is looking at visions and goals for the schools. 

• April is Jump Rope for Heart Month (donations to be made online). 

• April 6: BC Lions Energy Champion Program via Zoom. 

• Giving Tree Project: one cedar tree has been planted by the City of Delta. 

• April 16: Grade 7 academy zoom sessions. 
April 19 to 23: Earth Week. 

• April 22 and 23: LE will have a cedar celebration for the planted tree and it will also 
incorporate Indigenous Learnings. 

• April 29: Jump Rope for Heart closing ceremony. 

• April 30: Spirit Day / Super Hero Day 
 

 
President’s Report - Tegan 

• Savings Cards and Bottle Drive are on-going. 

• Neufelds, Purdys are finished. 

• Online Bootcamp with Lunges and Lipstick is currently happening. 
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• Upcoming fundraisers: Shred-A-Thon, Spring Plant Sale, Meridian Meats Gift Cards. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Merrilee  

• Bottle Drive has made a profit of $8,438.94 as of April 6th. 

• Savings Card has made $6,515.97. No more sales on the Hot Lunch site. Cash or e-
transfer only. A cheque will be deposited to the Playground account. 

• Question from Tyla: can we discount the remaining Savings Cards that are left? Tegan: 
possibly. 

• Neufelds made $954 

• Purdys made $207 

• Spirit Wear made $59.09 

• Bank account transfer from CIBC to BMO is done. 

• Evans Lake money (if cancelled) needs to be voted on by the Executive PAC. 
 
 
 

Committee Updates 
Garden Committee – Tegan 

• The school has garden money for soil and a few extras. 

• Garden shed has been cleaned and organized. 

• Garden funds are TBD (Tegan to confirm with Kerry) so we can get the limestone put 
in. 

• Comment from Toshi: Mr. Smith’s class has a grant of $1000. Toshi will work with 
Tegan to make a plan for this money. 

 
DPAC – Stephanie 

• No updates. 
 
CPF – Jodie 

• No updates 

• PAC email has been added to the subscription list. 
 
 
 Playground – Tyla 

• Rain Garden: rough drawings and plant selection to be made as well as a cost 
put together for this project. We are still looking looking a volunteer to help 
handle the rain garden project! If you are interested, please email 
lepacinfo@gmail.com  

• Thank you volunteers for helping with the wood chips! 

• Looking into painting the tree stumps and adding games to them (tic tac toe, 
checker board, painted designs). 

• $31, 754 raised from Donors. 

• $26, 180 in the playground account. 

• $6,500 from the Savings Card (to be added) 

• Approx. $3,000 from the Bottle Drive (to be added). 

• We will have approx. $67,402 raised so far for the Playground Project. 

• We will have almost $120,000 once we receive grants from the City and School 
Board. 

• Laura Leroy has been helping with grants – Thank you Laura! Some grants 
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include: Canada Post, CIBC and Walmart. There are more to be applied too. 

• Fundraisers for the playground:  
- Lunges and Lipstick: pro-rated rates available! 
- More Spin the Wheel events at Save On Foods are cancelled due to 

Covid. 
-  Panago Tuesday Nights is finished. 
- Shred-A-Thon April 17 10am to 2pm (includes Bottle and Clothing Drive). 

More volunteers needed! Max. 10 bankers boxes per person and cash or 
cheque only. 

• Question from Shelley: any updates on the removed slides? Toshi advised one 
can be replaced with another slide but the other will be turned into a climbing 
structure. 

• Upcoming Online Silent Auction and 50/50 in May – Lauren: some items will be 
grouped together and we are currently looking for an online auction site. 

- Some Donors include: Museum of Anthropology, Linda Jones Painting, 
Atomic, Alongside You and EA videos games. 

- We are looking for more silent auction helpers! Please email 
lepacinfo@gmail.com if interested.   
 

Old and New Business / Questions 

• The Ladner PAC website is up and running! www.ladnerelpac.com  

• Growing Smiles Plant Fundraiser is on now: order deadline April 23rd. 

• Meridian Meats Gift Card Sale happening in May. 

• Executive PAC election is at the next PAC Meeting May 19th, 2021 at 6:30pm via 
Zoom. 1 spot will be available but more may come up. 

 
Next meeting: Wednesday May 19th, 2021 at 6:30pm via Zoom. 
 
Adjourned at 7:35pm 
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